

Head Teacher: Mrs D Cross

School Number 840 3087

Westcroft

Stanhope

Bishop Auckland

Co Durham

DL13 2NV

Tel: O1388 528218

Email: admin@stanhopebarrington.org.uk

Website: www.stanhopebarrington.durham.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Carer

17th October 2023

Re: Implications for Ruby Learning Zone

Ruby and the Topaz Learning Zone are having worked carried out during Phase 3 of the programme of works which we anticipate to be starting on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> November when we re-open after the half term break. Obviously, this date may change as the programme of works continue however, this is the date we are currently working towards. As such with effect from Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> November 2023 the children normally in the Ruby Learning Zone will be located in the Diamond Learning Zone. We hope that this will only be for a period of 1-2 weeks.

Implications are as follows:

- Children in Ruby should enter via the fire doors next to the Emerald Learning Zone with effect from Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> November 2023
- They will exit onto the yard at home time from the small fire door in the Diamond Learning Zone
- They will be able to use the Diamond cloakroom but please ensure your child does NOT bring a bag to school except for their packed lunch
- They should attend school wearing their PE kit on PE days as normal
- Children in KS2 will continue to split for maths and science in their year group classes
- PE lessons are unaffected and will continue as normal
- Limited library books will be available in the school hall

Once again, thank you for bearing with us during this difficult time. Please be assured that every effort is being made to ensure minimal impact on teaching and learning across the school.

Yours sincerely

Mrs D Cross

Mrs D Cross Head Teacher

Durham and Newcastle Diocesan Learning Trust is a company limited by guarantee (company number 10847279) and exempt charity registered in England and Wales at Cai Building, Coble Dean, Royal Quays, North Shields, NE29 6DE









